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The past year was still a complex and difficult one, as we all know the gradual exit from the pandemic saw 
the war in Ukraine appear on Europe's doorstep, but it saw us once again united and ready to put our DMT 
resources and skills at the service of solidarity and welcome. 

The board tried to support all these initiatives in all our countries, the EADMT newsletter being a faithful 
mirror of this.  

The board has been able to meet again in presence 4 times in February, May, July and now in Potsdam, but 
there have been numerous online meetings, also in contact with the WGs and in particular in the 
preparation of the European Conference and its organising committee. 

We are happy to finally be able to hold the GA in presence after 2 years! 

Some goals of the last year 

I would like to underline some goals which we have achieved :  

� The European conference in Potsdam, which will start in the next few days, sees a program full of 
valuable contributions from European and other continent practitioners and researchers and 
represents an important meeting and exchange, which is finally seeing the light of day. 

� All communication channels of the EADMT have developed further, allowing the various scientific 
and solidarity initiatives to be highlighted. Thanks to the commitment of the Communication WG 
that supported them. This year's news letter has once again enabled us to experience the resilience 
of DMT professionals and the vitality of our national members.  

� As a board we must try to keep in touch with all delegates and the coordinators of EADMT WG: last 
May, we met on-line, all the coordinators, to check on progress and actions. Very impressed by the 
great work and activity. Very impressed by the great work and activity. 
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